BERNARD N. NATHANSON, M.D.

133 EAST 80th STREET
NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10021

Telephone (212) 861-1417

July 8, 1996

Mr. Dan Gallagher 127 Cooley Road Williamsburg, VA 23188-2516

Dear Mr. Gallagher:

Re: The Pleistocene Redemption

This is a thrilling new insight into the increasingly lethal Culture of Death pandemic. Not only is the style of writing riveting, but the scientific and ethical infrastructure of this truly remarkable work is faultless. A brave new voice is heard on the pro-life stage!

Bernard N. Nathanson, M.D.

P@PE·J@HN·CEN+ER

FOR THE STUDY OF ETHICS IN HEALTH CARE

27.vi.96

Dear Dan.

Thanks for your letter of June 24 with its request of a blurb with greater "sound-byte" effect. You have my permission to use your editor's suggestion. Being an editor myself, and a subject of other editors, my verbal pride has been somewhat restrained, alas. Let the blurb read (Scriviatur blurbus!): "With skill, wit and humor, Gallagher deftly propels readers. This fun and pleasurable tale is hauntingly profound. Accelerating powerfully within natural and supernatural realms, it enthralls, consoles and terrifies. This important thriller melds biotechnology, espionage, spiritual challenge, prehistoric adventure and more. A compelling and meaningful experience, The Pleistocene Redemption joins the ranks of Shelley's Frankenstein, Huxley's Brave New World and Miller's A Canticle for Leibowitz." Russell E. Smith, S.T.D., KHS
President of the Pope John Center, a bioethics institute.

See you in Williamsburg. All the best for a restful summer.

Smouth, Fr. Kinsul E. Simle